## Leaders Association Meeting November 17th, 2016 Ozaukee Administration Building, Auditorium

The meeting was called to order by Larry Neumann at 7:49pm. The meeting started with the pledges, and then an introduction of the new Leader's Board.

A motion was made by Jody Brzezinski to accept the Secretary's report, and this motion was seconded Barb Batzko.

A motion was made by Lynn Neumann to accept the Treasurer's report, and this motion was seconded by Brenda Mueller.

Following that committee reports were given. This year the fruit sale brought in around \$14,000 dollars. Next year more people will be asked to help with the fruit pick up. The brat fry sale took part over 16 weeks and for each time worked, clubs and different groups will receive around \$183 dollars for their hours.

The Foundation had many announcements. Sheri Hoerchner reminded that the annual Bowla-Thon will be held on January 29th, and the Board is looking to make a team. Also the change war collection through the family pig banks will continue this year.

Clara Paulus announced that they would be packing the Haunt trailers on December 6th at 6:30pm. It was also announced that around 3,321 people had traveled through the haunt this year raising an estimated \$45,000 dollars without expenditures.

The Historical committee announced that all of the bricks ordered so far were put in place, and the tree will be placed in spring 2017. Town and Country will also be celebrating a big anniversary.

Mackenzie Neumann gave an update on OYC. Their last meeting was a trip to Jumping Country and they had good attendance. Their next meeting will be a scavenger hunt downtown Cedarburg on December 9th.

The Association's assets had no change but may be taking some haunt materials into the storage unit.

4-H Summer Camp announced that they had reserved the state park that they had interest in and a contract was already signed with Camp Lakotah for the upcoming year.

Mackenzie Neumann announced that Together We Can recently had a meeting at the fairgrounds. They had the largest turnout since beginning and fun was had by all who attended.

Mackenzie Neumann gave a report on the Communication Festival. Overall the festival went well, but the planning committee was disappointed at the lack of participation. The festival will be held at the same time next year as well.

Mackenzie Neumann reported on her experience at Fall Forum. Ella Hoerchner and Mackenzie Neumann both helped to teach a class and had a wonderful time meeting new people from around Wisconsin. Mackenzie Neumann also led an activity to display some challenges faced by families in 4-H and what we can do to remove some of the possible obstacles.

Kathy announced that the insurance endorsement for the theft policy needs to be updated with the names of new Executive Board members. She along announced another Extension Day at the Capital.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25pm. after a motion from Barb Batzko and a second from Mackenzie Neumann.

Little Kohler-1 Waubeka-1 Lakeview-2 In Stride-1 Deckers Corners-1 Covered Bridge-1 Town and Country-6 Jay Road-3 Holy Cross-1

Roll Call:

Knellsville-1 Cloverleaf-1 Lindenwood-5

Horse and Pony-3

Respectfully Submitted, Mackenzie Neumann, Secretary